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RUN OF FIRES AT LUDMILLA 'SUSPICIOUS' 

by Natasha Emeck

Suspicious fires in the Ludmilla area are being investigated after more than four blazes in the suburb over recent days.

NT Fire and Rescue Watch Commander Eric Koomen said firefighter crews from Casuarina were called to the suburb about 7.20pm yesterday after receiving reports of a large grass fire in the vacant land behind the McDonald's takeaway on Bagot Rd.

He said the blaze engulfed the entire block – about 8ha – and was bounded by Fitzer Drive, Bagot Rd, Totem Rd and Dick Ward Dr.[Lot 5182 of the Kulaluk Lease won in the land rights struggle].

“It's been the fourth time in the last few days that we've been in that area and we're treating it as suspicious,” Mr Koomen said.

“We also had difficult wind conditions last night, as it changed multiple times.

“Crews ended up having to do a strategic burn on that block to be able to contain it but no buildings or property were under threat.

“Crews will continue to monitor it today and we are investigating into the cause of the fires.”
